

- I. Opening Prayer - Luca Ripani
- II. Roll Call - If you could be any fictional character, who would you be?
 - A. Turn and Talk
- III. Approval of Minutes - [28 September 2022](#)
- IV. Executive Announcements
 - A. [Senate Chats with Sofie: Office Hours](#)
 - B. GreenNDot Training
 1. If you have not been trained, there are openings for members of the Student Union who need to be trained for the session on October 2nd. If you are interested in joining this and are not signed up for the Fall Semester, email me at jschlach@nd.edu.
 2. There will be an extra session solely for Student Government members on November 20th. Further details to come.
 - C. Sustainability Cup Ends Friday
 1. The Sustainability Cup website is live on the ND Student Government page, linked [here](#). Sustainability Cup does not count toward Hall of the Year points.
 2. Email Nick (nalbrinc@nd.edu), Director of Sustainability, with any questions/concerns.
 - D. Action Item for Men's Dorms: Code Red
 1. (Required) Please fill out the [three-question survey](#) for the Department of Health and Wellbeing.

2. Reach out to Sisy (schen@nd.edu), Director of Health and Wellbeing, with any questions/concerns.

E. Walking Hand in Hand: Navigating the Sexual Assault Support System on Campus

1. Panel to learn from student perspectives, Title IX officials, and other campus community members to gain expertise on how to support survivors and deal with the effects of trauma.
2. The panel will be on Tuesday, October 11th at 7:00 PM in the Carey Auditorium. Please reach out to Lane (lobringe@nd.edu), Director of Title IX - Gender Relations and Women's Initiative with any questions/concerns.

F. Getting First-Years Involved in Senate: Jessica Vickery

1. Senate is an open meeting. Invite anyone who wants to get involved!

V. Committees Memos/Reports

A. [9/29 Memo](#)

1. [SO2223: XXa](#) Divided Order to Amend Article XIV
 - a) Jared Schlachet: We postponed changes regarding initiatives, including votes required. We want to correct the research to align with Notre Dame's peer institutions. The changes regarding signatory requirements are beneficial to have in the constitution as soon as possible for students that want to make a petition or initiative. If the senate would like to approve this today, someone should motion to move this into General Orders.

(1) The motion passes.

VI. General Orders

A. [SO2223: XXa](#) Divided Order to Amend Article XIV

1. Questioning

- a) Jared Schlachet: It is numbered 10a because the b part will come when ComCon recommends it to appear in front of Senate.
- b) Madison Nemeth: I think the amendment between 1a and 2c should be agreed upon according to other procedures.
- c) Sofie Stitt: Jared went back and made a quick change, but we are now going to read that to you as if it were made by a friendly amendment.
- d) Luca Ripani: So, the only difference is that we now need a full name and email address and the old one needed the full name and local address?
- e) Jared Schlachet: Yes, but this really only makes it clearer, as local address was meant to mean email address.

2. Debate

- a) Mia Moran: I propose a friendly amendment to change “2c” in the second paragraph into “1b”.
- b) Sofie Stitt: That is the change Jared made, we are just now doing it procedurally.

- c) Jared: Are all three of the other sponsors here? Seeing that all sponsors are here, we are going to agree to that change as a friendly amendment.

- (1) The amendment passes.

3. Voting

- a) The amendment passes.

4. Sofie Stitt: That was what was on new business last week. Someone took it to the Committee on the Constitution, made that revision, and brought it back to us. If you have any questions, feel free to ask.

VII. New Business

A. [Upcoming Topics & Collaboration](#)

1. Sofie Stitt: Is this format better for you all? One thing Derick brought up was his ROTC project, but it's not ready for New Business yet.
2. Derick Williams: Nothing new has happened since I met with the registrar. It is up to the provost. I talked with Provost McGreevy during his office hours, which were about 5 minutes. I brought up StuGov stuff, and he showed some interest. It seems like he wants to come to Student Senate to introduce himself and talk to us. I will talk to the administration about how we want to move forward on that. I got a basic outline on how this process would work from Chuck in our meeting, but more details could help us write a better resolution and present a good plan to the Provost. I accept any input, feel free to hit me up via phone or email.

3. Sofie Stitt: Lauren Taylor and I want to expand the UHS resolution to also include the UCC. Did you want to do that?
4. Lauren Taylor: Sure.
5. Sofie Stitt: Megan, I know you were working on something.
6. Megan Mikuen: No, i'm waiting until after fall break. This is for the "design your own major" resolution. I have done some research into how other universities do it and how we could get that implemented.
7. Mira Moran: How could this conflict with the university requirements [Ways of Knowing]?
8. Megan Mikuen: The "design your own major" program is usually in the Arts and Letters program, since that tends to be what the major is housed under. Some classes are still taken outside of the college though. They would get an advisor from that college.
9. Creed Leathers: James worked really hard and got all of the ice cream back in the dining halls.
10. James Baird: No, I didn't.
11. Sofie Stitt: I emailed Campus Dining the document.
12. Creed Leathers: I will say, the Department of Sustainability's goal was never to take anything away from the dining halls, just to add more vegan and vegetarian options.
13. James Baird: I manifested getting the ice cream back in the dining halls.
14. Sofie Stitt: Anything new from hall councils?

15. Kate Brandin: People want an update on dorm gyms. Also, pre-COVID, the dining halls wouldn't completely shut down between lunch and dinner, there would just be limited options. People want to see that reinstated.
16. Derick Williams: People in Keough were happy to see that construction in front of South Dining Hall wrapped up early. Hunter and I talked to Anthony, and he said it was all finished. Lake Dillon is gone! When rain comes through, we'll see for sure, but it should be good, and we can see the improvement physically.
17. Sofie Stitt: I appreciate the follow up. Thank you for the updates.
18. Mia Moran: Similar to what Isabelle brought up in a past meeting, in Farley, people are concerned about mold.
19. Griffin McAndrew: This is also a concern in Knott.
20. Mia Moran: ...and safety of the building. I don't know to what extent I can put up a resolution, but I want to do some research about the process of dorm renovations. When do they get checks on dorms in terms of mold or safety?
21. Sofie Stitt: That's awesome. I will do some digging on that. I know the Department of Disability Advocacy does some work with dorms, so I will put you in contact with them.
22. Luca Ripani: Are we supposed to have hall council once a week? Is that in the Constitution?

23. Sofie Stitt: No, that's run by hall government or Hall President's Council.
That's an independent thing. Some dorms don't have it at all. In Keough, I think it may be once a month.
24. Lauryn Pugh: Most dorms have hall council once a week on Tuesdays, some have it biweekly or once a month. Keough's is on Wednesdays.
What dorm are you in?
25. Luca Ripani: Pangborn. It's every other week there. I just wanted to make sure this wasn't in violation of anything.
26. Derick Williams: Where is the mold?
27. Mia Moran: Basically everywhere. When I say mold, I don't think it's always visible, but people who are allergic can tell there is something in the air that makes it harder to breathe.
28. Derick Williams: If it's up in the ceilings, students probably can't see it. I was just curious. Thank you
29. Sofie Stitt: I know people were getting moved into newer dorms in the past because of that.

VIII. Announcements

- A. Connor Patrick: Hi everyone, I am the Club Coordination Council President. Next Friday night, swing by Library Lawn. Cultural and performing arts groups are putting on an event in coordination with MSPS and Club Coordination Council. There will be lots of great groups and food trucks, it's gonna be awesome.
- B. Rachel Dorfner: Thank you to everyone who stopped by Chill Out for Midterms, there was a massive line. On Saturday, SUB is collaborating with SAO to put on a

streaming of the Shamrock Series game. If you're not going to Vegas, make sure to stop by. The last Acousticafes are tomorrow and next week on Library Lawn with the firepits and all. It'll be back in Spring.

- C. Paul Stoller: Juniors, we have a Game Watch on Saturday with free food, there will be 2000 Chick-fil-A nuggets and 1000 wings. We will be giving away free [stuff] the whole time. You can still buy shirts on our website. For the halftime show, I am hosting dressed as Elvis Presley. We spent a lot of time on it and it should be fun.
- D. Patrick Smart: Sophomores, thanks for attending the dance, it was an electric experience. We devoured 6000 Chick-fil-A nuggets in one hour. We are signing cards to all the housekeepers in every dorm in Duncan Student Center tomorrow from 12-4pm. Students from any grade can come. We will have free Insomnia Cookies!
- E. Mia Moran: My internship is hosting a reentry simulation. This helps the formerly incarcerated. It will be hosted on Friday from 10am-12:30pm. It can give you an idea on how reentry is quite difficult. If this is of any interest to you, feel free to stop by or reach out to me with any questions you may have.

IX. Adjournment

- A. The meeting is adjourned.